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Wwitctinnt-govomor under New South Walo*,

to prnclnitn the goverfinnty of the (iuoeti over

the whole t«Tritory. Lieutcnnnt-govemor lloh-

non accordiiiKly jmuikI n pmclnnintion to thiit

effect on the 'J.'tnl of Mny, 11)40, and inime<li

ately proceeded to procure the nuhniiMion of

the chiofii, who unaniniouily ncccdod to the

Dritiih domiimtion. Thii delilwrnte act, and
ccnion of the chicfh, and of their having l>een

formerly reroRnized by Great Rrituin bh nn in-

dependent stiitc, form strong claim* for protec-

tion on the part of the government. Among
the many bnrharniiii tribe* that our rxtondcd

colonial ompiro brings ui in contact with, thcra

are none whose claims arc greater. They iiro

not mere wanderers over an extended Biirf'ace,

in search of a prccArinus subsistence, nor tribes

of hunters, or of herdsmen, but a people among
whom the arts of government have made some
progress ; they have a regular division and ap-

proiiritttion of the soil, have some ngrietiltural

skill, and have a certain subordination of ranks,

and largo bodies of them have been converted

to the Christian fnith. These islands were esta-

blished into a separate colony by a royal char-

ter, dated November 'f', 1 840, and Lieutenant-

governor Ilobi^on was appointed the first gover-

nor, assisted by a legislative council, liy tho

same charter it is directed that the northern

bland bo called New Ulster; tho middle in.and,

New Munster ; and tlie south, or Stewart

Island, New IxinBter. New Ulster, or Eahei-

nomauwc, or North Island, is tho most popu-

lous, as it is probably the most fertile, of the

New Zealand group ; at least, it is tho best

adapted for colonization, from its numerous fine

harbours, and the rich valleys which intei'sect

it. It is about 620 miles long, and 140 in its

greatest breadtli, but is very irregular in figure.

The occupation of its inhabitants will bo almost

exclusively agricultural, as the remarkable defi-

ciency of pasturago will jirevent the increase

of cattle in any great degree. In this circum-

stance a marked difference will exist between

this and the neighbouring colonies of Australia.

j.'he numerous missionary stations, which have

been long established, are all on tho north

island, the principal of which are in tho Day of

Islands in the N. E. The first colony was

founded at Wellington, in Port Nicholson, a

splendid harbour in Cook Strait. The future

capital, Auckland, has been fixed at Waite-

mata harbour, in the Shouraki gulf, or Frith of

the Thames, in lat. 36. 61. S. long. 174. 46. E.

The temporary seat of government is at Rus-

sell, n settlement near Paheha, in the Bay of

Islands. In the interior are the extensive lakes

of Roturoa and Taupo, and numerous fine

streams intersect the country ; the mountains

are not so extensive as in New Munster,

though some attain a great elevation, as Rua-

fiiuhu, always covered with snow, and near it

the Tongour'o volcano, 10,000 feet high. The
forests, with which the interior abounds, con-

tain the finest timber for ship-building, and

have been extensively used for that purpose.

Another native production is the phormium
tenax, or New Zealand flax, a species of flog

growing on the margins of streams, and whieii

has l>e«n prepared i'or coriln^jo in great quan-
tities by (lie natives. New Munster, Tavol
I'oenammoo, nr tho middle island, is of a much
more regular figure; it is AIIO miles long, and
(Vom 100 to IliO broad, and contains about

2.1,000,000 acres, and tho mountiiiii* which
traverse it have a renmrkalily bleak and savugo

appearance, which contrasts strongly with tho

real amenity of tho climate, and the fertility of

the land near tho coast. In tho N. part are

some fine harbours and rivers, which have been

colonized, particularly tho Oyerri or I'elorus

river, which bus some fine land on its banks.

A settlement has been formed by tho French

on Itanks Peninsula, on tho eastern coast ; tho

FngliHh have also a settlement here, and it ii

fVeijuented by tho whalers on the S. side. This

peninsula consists of a succession of hills,

which are clothed with verdure to their sum-

mits, and well adapted for agricultural and pas-

toml purposes. The climate of tho middle

island is represented as being delicious. Tho
productions of Europe flourish hero, and pota-

toes and cattio are raised in many parts of it.

Stewart's Island, or New Leinster, is tho south-

ernmost of the group, and is much smaller

than the other two, being only 38 miles broad

by 40 long. It has some fine harbours, parti-

cularly Port Pegasus, on tho S. E. From its

lieing more to the S. tho climate is somewhat
colder than in tho others ; but it is a beautiful

and fertile island ; the number of paroquets

giving rather the appearance of a tropical cli-

mate. There is plenty of timber, among which

are several varieties of pine : all tho trees aj)-

pear to bo evergreens. Tho Europeans resi-

dent on it raise pigs, poultry, potatoes, and
wheat, for tho whalers who visit its shores.

Tho number of Euro|ican8 estimated to bo in

tho colony, at the commencement of 1841, was
about 4000. The only native quadrupeds are

dogs and rats ; the former are domesticated.

The birds, like the vegetables, are almost en-

tirely peculiar to tho country. The creeks

swarm with fish, which are equally delicious

with those of Europe. The rocks are furnished

with great quantities of excellent muscles, one

sort of which measures above a foot in length,

and with great variety of other shell-fish. The
notives are stout and fleshy, but not corpulent,

and are exceedingly vigorous and active. The
women, in general, are smaller than the men,
and are chiefly distinguished by the softness of

their voices. The bodies of both sexes are

marked with black stains, which is the same as

tattooing at Tahiti. Their dress is also the

same with that of the natives of that island.

Their houses are miserable lodgings, and their

only furniture consists in a few small baskets,

in which they put their fishing-hooks and other

trifles. Their food consists chiefly of fish, with

which, instead of bread, they eat the root of a
kind of fern, which they scorch over the fire,

and then beat with a stick till the bark or dry
outside tiiUs off. Besides their dogs they also

contrive to kill birds ; and in most parts of

the northern island they have sweet potatoes,
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